
BAC Meeting November 8, 2023 (special meeting) 
Prince of Peace Episcopal Church 
 

Attendees: Nancy Mortenson, Sue Rembert, Ann McBride, Mary Macy, Mary Knutsen, Nick Fortey 

Note-taker: Nick Fortey 

Survey Discission (rental options) 

Began to discuss survey (3 more received and entered into database after email reminder today). 

Sue discussed questions from Temple Beth Shalom (primarily about security issues and faith issues) with a follow-on 

meeting with Temple directors. No number yet on costs – know we need it by 15.th 

Nancy thinking of contacting Bishop Prior but Mary thinks there is movement afoot with the developer in Atlanta 

(relative to exploring property development). 

Survey discussion (other comments): 

In response to comment on need for connectivity, Sue mentioned the Arrowhead community room is available and that 

might be a venue for gathering the congregation and increasing connectivity. 

Mary Macy indicated the need to engage with the Bishop prior to making a decision.  

Concerns expressed about St. Paul’s and our ability to maintain independence if we used chapel.   

Intent is to discuss comments we received on survey with congregation (at coffee hour).  

Meeting minutes: 

Parishioner raised concerns about not having minutes on website. Official binders don’t have minutes and need to be 

updated and minutes need to be signed to be official.  Nancy will look at emailing out minutes versus posting them on 

website.   

Moving preparations: 

As we prepare to move, we need to ensure all needed equipment, supplies, and furniture is moved.  For example, we 

need to disassemble our zoom cart. We also need to clean out our closet (Diana Rainey and Sue will clean out closet).  

Mary Knutsen agreed to fill-in binders (if she has minutes that are signed). 

Congregation needs: 

Nancy noted Marcia had asked about congregation providing gifts for a family for Christmas.  Intent was to keep the 

gifting small and focused and managed by congregation not the BAC.  

Mary Kim needs a ride get to church; Nick volunteered to provide her a car.  

Building security: 

Door to courtyard was left open last week – others using building may forget to shut door completely and there is need 

to be vigilant about ensuring church is secured.   

 


